
POMFRET RECREATION COMMISSION 
Amended MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 12, 2017 

 
 
 
 
Members Present:  Beverly Champany, Mary Collins, Steve Kulig and Muriel Mrakovich and 
Rhonda Wishart. 
Others Present:  Barbara Gagnon and Carrie Wolfe. 
Members Absent:  Diane Simu. 
Call to Order:  Meeting was called to order at 7:05 
Approval of Minutes:  Rhonda motioned to approve the minutes of our last meeting April 4, 
2017 and Steve seconded.  All approved. 
Financial Report:  Bills were presented for approval of payment in the amount of $27,359.93. 
Bev made a motion to approve payment and seconded by Steve.  All approved. 
   
Old Business: Easter Egg Hunt was held on Saturday, April 8th at the Wolf Den State Park. The 
Quinebaug Young Marines came again this year to help hide the eggs along with Commission 
members.  It was another great turnout for the Egg Hunt.  Spring Social was held on Friday, 
April 21st from 6 to 8 pm. Thanks to Barbara, Carrie, Diane for making this social a success. The 
kids had a great time with the games and music .  Fishing Derby was held on June 4th at Pomfret 
Rod and Gun Club.  Thanks to the Quinebaug Young Marines and commission members for 
their help for this event although attendance was lower than usual this year. 
Community Service Award Scholarship:  Rhonda and Muriel were on the committee to choose 
the 3 applicants.  Audrey Chase was chosen this year for this scholarship. 
Current Business:  Positively Pomfret Day:  will be Saturday, September 23rd from 10:00 to 4:00 
pm. The Natchaug Young Marines will be coming to help and Woodstock Academy Students.  
All commission members should be at the park early to help set up booths.  Bonnie Duncan and 
Carrie Wolfe will help with vendors in morning and set up contests during the day. Barbara 
listed all the games we will need an adult to supervise it.  New game this year is the Spin the 
Wheel along with Plinko, Pull the Cork and Cash Cube.  Diane will do the Pizza contest again this 
year. Carrie updated the businesses we still need to contact for donations for the cash cube. 
Positively Pomfret  is an event that Barbara needed to plan months ahead and we need all the 
help to have this event a success. 
 
New Business:   Before School Soccer started Mon. Sept. 11th ; Men’s Basketball  starts Oct. 2nd; 
New York City Trip is Saturday, Nov. 25th  
Adjournment: Rhonda motioned to adjourn at 8:15 and seconded by Bev.   All approved. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Muriel Mrakovich 
Secretary 
 



 
 
 


